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AQUATIC INVASIVE SPECIES NEWS 

11/9/15 

DREISSENID MUSSELS 

 
 
Successful survival, growth, and reproductive potential of quagga mussels in low calcium lake 
water: is there uncertainty of establishment risk? (11/3/15)  
 

……….The results from these bioassays provide further evidence that quagga mussels 
have higher risk of establishment in low calcium lakes if habitats exist that have slightly 
elevated calcium. These results should help emphasize the vulnerability of water-body in 
the 12 to 15 ppm calcium range that could potentially be at risk of establishing 
sustainable quagga mussel populations…….. 
 

NV: Too Much Mussel: Invasive species could threaten valley's water supply (11/2/15) 
 

It's just after sunrise, and divers are heading out on Lake Mohave. But this is no 
recreational outing.  These divers are scientists. And one thing on their to-do-list: Check 
out the status of Quagga mussels, an underwater nuisance…… 
 

 
ND: With discovery in the Red River, some push for more action on zebra mussels (10/29/15) 
 

GRAND FORKS -- A decade ago, the nearest lake infested with zebra mussels was a 2½-
hour drive from the North Dakota border. Today, they're knocking on the door. The 
arrival of adult zebra mussels in the Red River this fall has raised concerns from resort 
owners operating in Devils Lake, one of North Dakota's most popular fisheries, with 
some worried the invasive species could spread west and hamper a local economy driven 
by recreation. North Dakota and Minnesota designated the Red River, which forms the 
border between the two states, as an infested water body this year after the invasive 
species was discovered in several areas in the river….. 
 

SDGFP Seeks Compliance, Zebra Mussels Still a Threat (10/29/15)  
 

https://peerj.com/articles/1276/
https://peerj.com/articles/1276/
http://www.news3lv.com/content/news/story/Quagga-mussels-Lake-Mead-Mohave-invasive-species/WJd1CXc7hky5bJgrYEzCmA.cspx
http://bismarcktribune.com/news/state-and-regional/with-discovery-in-the-red-river-some-push-for-more/article_55b1502a-6692-5dc5-a69e-a1be67c5d257.html
http://www.yankton.net/community/article_3d776682-7eb6-11e5-825a-1b0b009b7c5e.html
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……….."We are seeing quite a bit of awareness to the regulations, but not much 
compliance," said District Conservation Officer Supervisor Sam Schelhass…………. 

 
 
Lake Powell water supply diversion complicated by invasive mussels (10/27/15) 
 

SALT LAKE CITY — Invasive mussels pose an obstacle to the Washington County 
Water Conservancy District as it seeks to build a 140-mile-long pipe system to bring 
water from Lake Powell to southern Utah municipalities, district officials said. 
Washington County's population has outgrown its water supply, which comes almost 
entirely from the Virgin River, said David Jessup, assistant operations manager for the 
water district. The community can't grow much more without another water source, he 
said…… 

 
Manitoba Doubles Its Investment to Fight Zebra Mussels, Strengthen Enforcement, Research 
(10/26/15) 
 

The Manitoba government is ramping up its fight against zebra mussels by doubling its 
investment in inspections, enforcement and public education to help limit the spread of 
the aquatic invasive species, Conservation and Water Stewardship Minister Tom 
Nevakshonoff announced today. “We have not given up on Lake Winnipeg and remain 
committed to fighting the spread of zebra mussels,” said Minister Nevakshonoff.  “That 
is why we are doubling our investments to prevent them from spreading further to other 
lakes and rivers, and to raise awareness about zebra mussels and other aquatic invasive 
species, particularly with boaters.” The minister also announced the appointment of Dr. 
Annette Trimbee, president of the University of Winnipeg and a respected public policy 
leader with a strong background in ecology and environmental science, as the co-chair for 
the Lake Friendly Stewards Alliance Steering Committee. She will also contribute to the 
work of the provincial scientific committee on zebra mussels. Additionally, Trimbee will 
provide strategic advice to the minister of conservation and water stewardship on the 
long-term management of Manitoba’s waters systems as it relates to 
trans-boundary issues. 
 
Related Story: Manitoba ramps up zebra mussel fight, pledging to spend $1M in coming 
year (10/26/15).  Here's how the $1 million will be spent in 2016: 
 

• $800,000 for inspection and decontamination at more key locations 
• $170,000 for public awareness, additional signs and advertising 
• $50,000 for enforcement 
• $25,000 for the creation of a new research and development fund 

 
 
 
Saskatchewan waters still zebra mussel free (11/5/15)   
 

https://www.google.com/url?rct=j&sa=t&url=http://www.ksl.com/%3Fsid%3D37129316%26nid%3D148%26fm%3Dmost_popular%26s_cid%3Dpopular-5&ct=ga&cd=CAEYACoUMTI4MTYwMzQ5MzM4MzczNzUxOTMyGjA5NjY4YjdmMzEwMWYzYjU6Y29tOmVuOlVT&usg=AFQjCNF0aZeoNVa59quLYm-rniXi7w9xHg
https://www.google.com/url?rct=j&sa=t&url=http://www.ksl.com/%3Fsid%3D37129316%26nid%3D148%26fm%3Dmost_popular%26s_cid%3Dpopular-5&ct=ga&cd=CAEYACoUMTI4MTYwMzQ5MzM4MzczNzUxOTMyGjA5NjY4YjdmMzEwMWYzYjU6Y29tOmVuOlVT&usg=AFQjCNF0aZeoNVa59quLYm-rniXi7w9xHg
http://www.gov.mb.ca/news/index.html?archive=&item=36515
http://www.gov.mb.ca/news/index.html?archive=&item=36515
http://www.cbc.ca/news/canada/manitoba/manitoba-ramps-up-zebra-mussel-fight-pledging-to-spend-1m-in-coming-year-1.3288803
http://www.cbc.ca/news/canada/manitoba/manitoba-ramps-up-zebra-mussel-fight-pledging-to-spend-1m-in-coming-year-1.3288803
http://globalnews.ca/news/2320790/saskatchewan-waters-still-zebra-mussel-free/
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Zebra mussels have been discovered in Manitoba. This includes zebra mussel larva in 
Cedar Lake, which is part of the Saskatchewan River system. So far, Saskatchewan rivers 
and lakes remain free of the invasive species and officials want to keep it that way. They 
are asking people to remain diligent to help stop the spread of zebra and quagga mussels 
into the province….. 

 
Related Story: SK: Group warns of zebra mussel invasion (10/28/15) 

 
 
 
MO: As Bull Shoals Lake Drops Millions of Mussels Are Being Exposed on Land (10/26/15, 
with video)  

 
BULL SHOALS LAKE, Mo. – An invasive species is catching some anglers off guard in 
Taney County. Now that the water level in Bull Shoals Lake has dropped, millions of 
zebra mussels are exposed for the first time along the shoreline. "They moved in, in three 
months,” says Kirbyville resident, Roger Parmeter, “and now I'm afraid to put my boat 
in." Parmeter says he’s watched the lake level near K-Dock go up and down over the last 
10 years, but this is the first time thousands of tiny mussels have been left 
behind. "They'll attach themselves to docks and chains,” says Ozark Water Watch 
director, David Casaletto, “and they get in your boat if your boat is sitting in the water for 
quite a while.” “Those are the type of headaches they create --just a nuisance," he says. 

 
 
MN: Despite treatment, 16 zebra mussels confirmed in Christmas Lake (10/23/15) 
 

Despite aggressive treatment, 16 zebra mussels have been confirmed across a wide area 
of Christmas Lake in Shorewood, according to the Minnesota Department of Natural 
Resources. The spatial distribution and age of the mussels found indicate that a 
reproducing population is established and further treatment would not be effective. While 
the agencies involved in the treatment project are disappointed, they say the information 
gained from the effort was worthwhile and will be used for future treatments in other 
bodies of water…. 
 

Failure to eradicate mussels on Lake Winnipeg should be lesson for B.C., filmmaker tells 
Minister Polak (10/21/15) 
 

….Morrice, who made a short film last spring called Mussel Threat, acknowledges that 
the B.C. government is doing more than the government of Manitoba did, but he still 
doesn’t think it’s nearly enough….. 

 
BOAT INSPECTION/DECON NEWS 

 
MT: Watercraft Inspection Season Wrap-up (11/4/15)   

Montana Fish, Wildlife & Parks checked more than 36,000 private and commercial boats 
this season under a state law that requires all motorists hauling watercraft—from trailers 

https://www.google.com/url?rct=j&sa=t&url=http://www.thestarphoenix.com/technology/group%2Bwarns%2Bzebra%2Bmussel%2Binvasion/11473723/story.html&ct=ga&cd=CAEYACoUMTczMDk2MTk4NDE3NjYyMzM0MTMyGjg5YzhiYWY3ZDFmZDRiYzI6Y29tOmVuOlVT&usg=AFQjCNFHWvBvJg74lDCmQ0JHi1HC-uyJKg
https://www.google.com/url?rct=j&sa=t&url=http://www.thestarphoenix.com/technology/group%2Bwarns%2Bzebra%2Bmussel%2Binvasion/11473723/story.html&ct=ga&cd=CAEYACoUMTczMDk2MTk4NDE3NjYyMzM0MTMyGjg5YzhiYWY3ZDFmZDRiYzI6Y29tOmVuOlVT&usg=AFQjCNFHWvBvJg74lDCmQ0JHi1HC-uyJKg
http://www.ozarksfirst.com/news/zebra-mussel-invasion-catches-anglers-off-guard
http://www.ozarksfirst.com/news/zebra-mussel-invasion-catches-anglers-off-guard
http://news.dnr.state.mn.us/2015/10/23/despite-treatment-16-zebra-mussels-confirmed-in-christmas-lake/
http://news.dnr.state.mn.us/2015/10/23/despite-treatment-16-zebra-mussels-confirmed-in-christmas-lake/
http://www.osoyoostimes.com/failure-to-eradicate-mussels-on-lake-winnipeg-should-be-lesson-for-b-c-filmmaker-tells-polak/
http://www.osoyoostimes.com/failure-to-eradicate-mussels-on-lake-winnipeg-should-be-lesson-for-b-c-filmmaker-tells-polak/
https://vimeo.com/125057151
http://www.roundupweb.com/story/2015/11/04/outdoors/watercraft-inspection-sea%09son-wrap-up/7175.html
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with motorboats or inflatable rafts to canoes and kayaks perched atop cars and pick-up 
trucks—to stop at inspection stations. 

 
 
MT: Watercraft Inspections Season Wrap Up (10/16/15) 
 

Montana Fish, Wildlife & Parks checked more than 36,000 private and commercial boats 
this season under a state law that requires all motorists hauling watercraft—from trailers 
with motorboats or inflatable rafts to canoes and kayaks perched atop cars and pick-up 
trucks—to stop at inspection stations. FWP operated inspection stations and roving crews 
from late May to early September at well-marked roadway locations and at boating and 
fishing events throughout the state to help curb the risk of aquatic invasive species from 
attaining a foothold in Montana waters. The annual education and enforcement effort, 
which this year included multiple chances to win prizes from local sponsors, checked 
about 28,500 watercrafts being hauled by residents and 7,500 by nonresidents. …. 

 
 
CO: Larimer County sees boost in boat decontaminations (10/23/15)  
 

Larimer County has seen an increase of more than 250 percent in the number of boats 
that require decontamination before launching into Carter Lake and Horsetooth Reservoir 
in the effort to stop the spread of aquatic invasive species. Senior ranger Will Talbott 
attributed the jump since last year to the spread of such invasive species across Colorado, 
with more and more reservoirs, including Boyd Lake, testing positive for different 
invasive species that could affect the habitat for native species…… 

 
CO: Pitkin County to help fund boat checks on Ruedi Reservoir (10/26/15) 
 

A program designed to help prevent the spread of invasive zebra and quagga mussels to 
Ruedi Reservoir will receive financial help from Pitkin County to maintain operations in 
2016………… 

 
 

MARINE/BALLAST WATER 
 
Invasive Weed Threatens Kelp Forests off San Diego Coast (11/2/15) 
 

San Diego's iconic kelp forests are facing a threat from warm ocean temperatures and an 
invasive species called "devil weed." Sargassum horneri thrives in warm ocean waters 
like the conditions common off the coast of San Diego this past summer and fall. Ed 
Parnell is a researcher at the Scripps Institution of Oceanography who worries the quick 
growing plant will out-compete kelp that might be displaced by El Niño fueled storms. It 
is already happening near Catalina Island, Parnell said. 

 
Related Research: Range expansion of a non-native, invasive macroalga Sargassum 
horneri  in the eastern Pacific (10/19/15)  

http://fwp.mt.gov/news/newsReleases/recreation/nr_0336.html
http://www.reporterherald.com/news/larimer-county/ci_29017024/larimer-county-sees-boost-boat-decontaminations
http://www.aspendailynews.com/section/home/168732
http://www.kpbs.org/news/2015/nov/02/invasive-weed-threatens-kelp-forests-san-diego-coa/
https://scripps.ucsd.edu/
http://www.reabic.net/journals/bir/2015/4/BIR_2015_Marks_etal.pdf
http://www.reabic.net/journals/bir/2015/4/BIR_2015_Marks_etal.pdf
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Tsunami debris:  Strangers on the Shore (10/21/15)  
 

John Chapman eyes the 15-cubic-meter steel dumpster brimming with beach debris 
collected along Washington State’s Long Beach Peninsula, near the Oregon border. 
Much of the dumpster’s contents is ordinary garbage: diapers, rope, boards, crab buoys, 
bottles, plastics, and fireworks with whimsical names such as Blond Joke and Honey 
Badger Don’t Care. Within this final excrement of a western society lies the scientific 
equivalent of buried treasure—pieces of debris that can be traced to the Japanese tsunami 
of March 11, 2011. “Today is a good day to dive,” says the affable marine biologist, 
wading in with rubber boots………….  
 

No change to US discharge rules before 2018 (11/5/15)  
  

No changes will be made to US rules on discharging ballast water until 2018, despite a 
Federal court ruling in early October that the US Environmental Protection Agency 
(EPA) had acted "arbitrarily and capriciously" in setting the terms of its 2013 Vessel 
General Permit (VGP). 

  
Second Circuit: EPA Acted "Arbitrarily and Capriciously" regarding Ballast Water in the VGP 
(Oct 2015)  
 

On October 5, 2015, the U.S. Court of Appeals for the Second Circuit unanimously ruled 
that the EPA acted arbitrarily and capriciously in drafting the ballast water discharge 
provisions of its 2013 VGP.  Most notably, the court stated that the EPA failed to 
adequately explain why stricter technology-based effluent standards should not be 
applied, failed to give fair and thorough consideration to onshore treatment options, and 
failed to adequately explain why pre-2009 Lakers were exempted.  The court instructed 
the EPA to reconsider the VGP ballast water provisions in accordance with its ruling.  In 
the meantime, the 2013 VGP will remain in effect.  The full decision is available here. 
[Editor’s note: This is a good summary of the court decision from the law firm Blank 
Rome] 

 
 
 
USCG - BWM Program Updates (10/22/15)  
 

This bulletin provides an update on aspects of the Coast Guard’s Ballast Water 
Management (BWM) program. It includes guidance to comply with Title 33, Code of 
Federal Regulations (CFR) Part 151, Subparts C and D. It also announces a change to the 
terms of extended compliance dates the Coast Guard will issue to vessels….. 

 
 
 
Finding an answer on ballast water (11/3/15)  
 

http://www.hakaimagazine.com/article-long/strangers-shore
http://www.mpropulsion.com/news/view,no-change-to-us-discharge-rules-before-2018_40813.htm
http://www.blankrome.com/index.cfm?contentID=37&itemID=3716
http://www.blankrome.com/index.cfm?contentID=37&itemID=3716
http://www.ca2.uscourts.gov/decisions/isysquery/bf7cbd28-0c0e-419d-8987-7d7017b4e461/1/doc/13-1745_opn.pdf
https://www.uscg.mil/msib/docs/013_15_10-22-2015.pdf
http://www.mpropulsion.com/news/view,finding-an-answer-on-ballast-water_40791.htm
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California's recent passing of a bill to delay its interim ballast water discharge standards 
by four years, from 1 January 2016 to 1 January 2020 and extend by ten years the 
implementation date for its final performance standard of zero detectable living 
organisms will not have come as a surprise to many. In fact, it had been on the cards for 
some time….. 

 
 
Biological and physical ocean indicators predict the success of an invasive crab, Carcinus 
maenas, in the northern California Current (10/14/15)  
 
 

An introduced population of European green crabs Carcinus maenas was established in 
San Francisco Bay (California, USA) prior to 1989. Subsequently, their larvae were 
likely carried northward into the embayments of Oregon, Washington (USA), and British 
Columbia (Canada) by the unusually strong Davidson Current during the winter of the El 
Niño of 1997-1998. Since this colonizing event, green crabs in Oregon and Washington 
have persisted at low densities. In this study, we show that after the arrival of the strong 
founding year-class of 1998, significant recruitment to the Oregon and Washington 
populations has occurred, but only in 2003, 2005, 2006 and 2010. Warm winter water 
temperatures, high positive values of the Pacific Decadal Oscillation (PDO) and 
Multivariate ENSO (El Niño Southern Oscillation) indices in March, weak southward 
shelf currents in March and April, a late biological spring transition, and high abundance 
of subtropical copepods are all strongly correlated with strong year-classes. We 
hypothesize that northward transport of larvae from California by coastal currents during 
warm winters is the mechanism by which the larvae are delivered to the Pacific 
Northwest. Among the best indicators of northward flow (and green crab recruitment) 
were the date of ‘biological spring transition’, the sign of the PDO, and the biomass of 
southern copepod species, which indicate (1) stronger northward flow of coastal waters 
during winters, (2) relatively warm winters (sea surface temperature >10°C), which 
enable larvae to complete their development in the near-shore, and (3) coastal circulation 
patterns that may keep larvae close to shore, where they can be carried by tidal currents 
into estuaries to settle.  
 
Corresponding author: Sylvia Behrens Yamada, yamadas@science.oregonstate.edu  

 
 
Invasive species exploit a warming Gulf of Maine, sometimes with destructive results (10/28/15)  
 

…………..Green crabs took over the bay in the late fall of 2012 and the spring and 
summer of 2013, tearing up the eelgrass in their pursuit of prey and devouring almost 
every clam and mussel from here to Yarmouth. Fueled by record high water temperatures 
in 2012 and a mild winter in 2013, the green crab population grew so huge that the 
mudflats of Casco Bay became cratered with their burrowing, and much of the Maquoit 
and adjacent Middle Bay bottom turned into a lunar landscape………... 

 
 
New saltie on Great Lakes is first with onboard ballast treatment (10/23/15)  

http://www.int-res.com/abstracts/meps/v537/p175-189/
http://www.int-res.com/abstracts/meps/v537/p175-189/
mailto:yamadas@science.oregonstate.edu
http://www.pressherald.com/2015/10/28/invasive-species-exploit-warming-gulf-maine-sometimes-destructive-results/
http://www.duluthnewstribune.com/news/3867749-new-saltie-great-lakes-first-onboard-ballast-treatment
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Fednav, Canada's largest Great Lakes shipping fleet, took delivery this week of the first 
Great Lakes-bound saltie with a permanent, on-board ballast water treatment system. The 
landmark move means that ballast water will be treated on the ship to — if it works well 
— help prevent the spread of aquatic exotic species from foreign ports into Great Lakes 
waters….. 
 

Murkowski Brings Together Alaskans to Address Harmful Impacts of Marine Debris (10/22/15) 
 
U.S. Senator Lisa Murkowski, Co-Chair of the Senate Oceans Caucus, hosted a Marine 
Debris Briefing to highlight Alaska’s growing challenges when it comes to the massive 
amount of debris washing up on Alaska’s shores. The Senator brought experts on the 
issue together, including Alaskan panelists, to find solutions to this threat to Alaskans’ 
environment and livelihoods…. 
 

Research suggests marine invasive species benefit from rising CO2 levels (11/6/15)  
 

…The study, conducted by marine scientists at Plymouth University, has found that a 
number of notorious ‘nuisance’ species – such as Japanese kelp (Undaria pinnatifida) 
and stinging jellyfish (Pelagia noctiluca) are resilient to rising CO2 levels. They show 
why global warming and changes in seawater chemistry can help the spread of hundreds 
of damaging marine organisms…. 
 

 
OTHER 

 
 
Montana Agriculture in the classroom releases the Montana Invasive Species Education Project 
(11/3/15) 
 

The Montana Agriculture in the Classroom program has released a comprehensive 
educational project on invasive species to help increase public awareness, identification, 
and reporting procedures.  Species which are non-native (invasive or alien) to Montana 
interfere and often destroy native plants, wildlife and livestock habitat, forests, 
waterways, and food crops.  These species, which may not harm the environment in their 
native area, can cause destruction and major problems when introduced to a new 
environment.…..  
 

Non-Native Ringed Crayfish Found In Willamette River Drainage; ‘Very Alarming To Us’ 
(10/30/15)  

Ringed crayfish have successfully invaded many rivers and streams in southern Oregon, 
but were just found in Lane County’s Row River. This is the first discovery of this 
species in the Willamette River drainage. “To find Ringed crayfish in the upper end of 
the Willamette Basin is very alarming to us,” said Jeff Ziller, South Willamette 
Watershed District Fish Biologist. “Ringed crayfish have been found to outcompete our 
native Signal crayfish for habitat and food. The non-native ringed crayfish dominate the 

http://www.murkowski.senate.gov/public/index.cfm/pressreleases?ID=8b27595e-9436-4203-88c3-3930cd8e45a1
http://www.murkowski.senate.gov/public/index.cfm/pressreleases?ID=8b27595e-9436-4203-88c3-3930cd8e45a1
http://phys.org/news/2015-11-marine-invasive-species-benefit-co2.html
https://www.dovepress.com/articles.php?article_id=24509.
https://www.google.com/url?rct=j&sa=t&url=http://www.kxlo-klcm.com/site/news/ag-news/5025-montana-agriculture-in-the-classroom-releases-the-montana-invasive-species-education-project.html&ct=ga&cd=CAEYAioTMzEyMDMwOTI1OTc5MTA3MjAyNTIaMzY5NjIwYWU5NDk3MDgyYzpjb206ZW46VVM&usg=AFQjCNGRyEPIoXA88-xcTpoJgONdeP9yvg
https://www.google.com/url?rct=j&sa=t&url=http://www.kxlo-klcm.com/site/news/ag-news/5025-montana-agriculture-in-the-classroom-releases-the-montana-invasive-species-education-project.html&ct=ga&cd=CAEYAioTMzEyMDMwOTI1OTc5MTA3MjAyNTIaMzY5NjIwYWU5NDk3MDgyYzpjb206ZW46VVM&usg=AFQjCNGRyEPIoXA88-xcTpoJgONdeP9yvg
http://www.cbbulletin.com/435432.aspx
http://www.cbbulletin.com/435432.aspx
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crayfish populations in the Rogue, Chetco and Umpqua rivers, so this is bad news for 
Signal crayfish here in the Willamette system…. 

 
NY: Autumn attack on Lake George Asian clam planned at Rogers Rock (10/23/15) 
 

Next week, scuba divers will slip beneath the chilly waters of Lake George in a campaign 
to wipe out an invasive clam just off the sandy beach of the popular Rogers Rock state 
campground. Divers will lay down more than two acres of weighted, underwater mats on 
top of the clams that will remain over the winter in hopes of smothering the 
creatures…….. 
 

WA: African clawed frog populations discovered 

Xenopus laevis (African Clawed Frog) was found in a new State, County, Drainage, 

1. Details: State: WA; County: Thurston Drainage: Puget Sound (17110019) 
Location: City of Lacey, 3 storm water ponds on St. Martins University property 
More information on this specimen can be found: 
http://nas.er.usgs.gov/queries/specimenviewer.aspx?SpecimenID=886070 
More information on this species can be found: 
http://nas.er.usgs.gov/queries/SpResults.aspx?SpeciesID=67 
 
2. Details: State: WA, County: Snohomish; Drainage: Lake Washington (17110012) 
Location: storm water ponds draining into North Creek in Bothell 
More information on this specimen can be found: 
http://nas.er.usgs.gov/queries/specimenviewer.aspx?SpecimenID=886071 
More information on this species can be found: 
http://nas.er.usgs.gov/queries/SpResults.aspx?SpeciesID=67 

 
Prevalence of Aquatic Introduced Species Prevention Protocols at U.S. College and University 
Fisheries Programs (10/12/15)  
 

We investigated the relatively unexplored vector of unintentional transport and 
introduction of nonnative aquatic species by fisheries students and university researchers 
conducting field sampling. We surveyed 85 fisheries programs at colleges and 
universities throughout the United States to determine the prevalence of formal or written 
protocols used to prevent the inadvertent transfer or introduction of aquatic organisms. 
Additionally, we explored why some institutions did not have protocols in place and what 
steps they would be willing to take to increase prevention efforts. We observed a 28% 
response rate; only 17% of respondents reported having formal written protocols to 
prevent the introduction of aquatic species. A significant number of respondents indicated 
a willingness to adopt protocols and encourage student participation in online training 
courses. We discuss the prospect of further training and accountability for fisheries 
students and professionals. 
 

http://www.timesunion.com/business/article/Autumn-attack-on-Lake-George-invasive-clam-6587744.php
http://nas.er.usgs.gov/queries/specimenviewer.aspx?SpecimenID=886070
http://nas.er.usgs.gov/queries/SpeciesList.aspx?SpeciesID=67
http://nas.er.usgs.gov/queries/specimenviewer.aspx?SpecimenID=886071
http://nas.er.usgs.gov/queries/SpeciesList.aspx?SpeciesID=67
http://www.tandfonline.com/doi/full/10.1080/03632415.2015.1083431
http://www.tandfonline.com/doi/full/10.1080/03632415.2015.1083431


` 

9 
 

Opinion: Is CRISPR-based gene drive a biocontrol silver bullet or global conservation threat? 
(8/25/15)  
 

Scientists have recognized the potential for applying gene drive technologies to the 
control of invasive species for several years (1, 2), yet debate about the application of 
gene drive has been primarily restricted to mosquitoes (3). Recent developments in 
clustered regularly interspaced short palindromic repeats (CRISPR)-Cas9 technology 
have restarted discussions of using gene drive for invasive species control (4).  
 

Invasive species may be great snacks for predators (10/22/15) 
 

……The analysis revealed that predator populations tend to increase in abundance and 
growth rate after the arrival of nonnative prey species, the researchers report in the 
November Ecology Letters. But that only occurred when native prey communities were 
left intact. When predators could only eat the nonnative species, the predators didn’t fare 
so well and fertility suffered. Invasive species, it appears, are better snacks than meals….. 
 

 
 FISH  
 

Invasive species tui chub discovered at Diamond Lake (11/5/15) 

 Biologists have found a tui chub at Diamond Lake nine years after the expensive project 
to eliminate the invasive minnow. Biologists believe tui chub ... 

Lawsuit Seeks Formal Consultations To Evaluate Risks Puget Sound Salmon Farms Pose For 
ESA-Listed Wild Salmon (11/6/15) 
 

A lawsuit has been filed challenging the adequacy of environmental reviews for salmon 
farms in the Puget Sound and the threats they may pose to wild salmon in the region. The 
lawsuit was filed in the western Washington U.S. District Court in Seattle Nov. 4 by The 
Wild Fish Conservancy.  The Puget Sound chinook salmon and Hood Canal summer-run 
salmon are listed as endangered species. The lawsuit contends that commercial salmon 
farms — there are currently eight floating penned facilities in the Sound— “pose myriad  
risks to wild salmonids, many of which are well-studied and documented."  
 

MT: Non-Native Walleye, Top-End Predator, Found In Link To Flathead River System; 
Suspected Cause Illegal Transplants (10/30/15) 

 
Walleye have been discovered in Montana’s Swan Lake, a major link to Flathead Lake 
and the broader Flathead River system that is home to native bull trout, a species listed as 
threatened under the Endangered Species Act…. 

http://www.pnas.org/content/112/34/10565.full
http://www.pnas.org/content/112/34/10565.full
http://www.pnas.org/content/112/34/10565.full#ref-1
http://www.pnas.org/content/112/34/10565.full#ref-2
http://www.pnas.org/content/112/34/10565.full#ref-3
http://www.pnas.org/content/112/34/10565.full#ref-4
https://www.sciencenews.org/blog/wild-things/invasive-species-may-be-great-snacks-predators
http://onlinelibrary.wiley.com/doi/10.1111/ele.12496/abstract
https://www.google.com/url?rct=j&sa=t&url=http://www.heraldandnews.com/news/oregon/invasive-species-tui-chub-discovered-at-diamond-lake/article_449d0bc3-2150-5bae-8683-553dfa90d0e9.html&ct=ga&cd=CAEYAyoTNjk4NDA0MjgyNzg1MTYyNjQyOTIaMzY5NjIwYWU5NDk3MDgyYzpjb206ZW46VVM&usg=AFQjCNGRQG-AN9eUXAOzgQJiHhoqaOxy6A
https://www.google.com/url?rct=j&sa=t&url=http://www.heraldandnews.com/news/oregon/invasive-species-tui-chub-discovered-at-diamond-lake/article_449d0bc3-2150-5bae-8683-553dfa90d0e9.html&ct=ga&cd=CAEYAyoTNjk4NDA0MjgyNzg1MTYyNjQyOTIaMzY5NjIwYWU5NDk3MDgyYzpjb206ZW46VVM&usg=AFQjCNGRQG-AN9eUXAOzgQJiHhoqaOxy6A
http://www.cbbulletin.com/435501.aspx
http://www.cbbulletin.com/435501.aspx
http://wildfishconservancy.org/about/press-room/press-releases/wild-fish-conservancy-sues-federal-agencies-for-allowing-harmful-atlantic-salmon-net-pens-in-puget-sound-1
http://www.cbbulletin.com/435424.aspx
http://www.cbbulletin.com/435424.aspx
https://www.google.com/maps/place/Swan+Lake/data=!4m2!3m1!1s0x5367ba739b10fcf9:0x2f8e6a0c4120ab82?sa=X&ved=0CIABEPIBMA5qFQoTCI7rwcz0_8gCFQuYiAodecIHdw
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AZ: Rapid response treatment to remove invasive green sunfish from a backwater slough 
(10/27/15) 
 

Glen Canyon National Recreation Area — The National Park Service and Arizona Game 
and Fish Department will administer two treatments of the fish toxin rotenone to 
eliminate invasive green sunfish from a backwater slough. The slough is located on the 
Colorado River within Glen Canyon National Recreation Area, 3 miles below the Glen 
Canyon Dam. The first treatment is planned between Nov. 2 and Nov. 6, followed by a 
second treatment 10 days later to address fish that may have hatched after the first 
treatment. 

 
B.C. salmon farmers to publish monthly sea lice numbers (10/26/15) 
 

B.C. salmon farmers will publish sea lice counts and treatment information monthly for 
every farm on the coast, according to the industry’s 2015 sustainability report released 
Monday. Sea lice are natural parasites of salmon that can be passed between fish in net-
pen farms and wild stocks and make the fish more susceptible to infection and disease, 
according to Fisheries and Oceans Canada (DFO). 

 
 
USFWS Shares Results of Studies on Small Fish Movement and Barge Traffic (10/15/15)   
 

This past year, the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service conducted studies to test whether small 
fish could become trapped in the underwater spaces between commercial barges and 
inadvertently transported over various distances and across electrical barriers. The U.S. 
Army Corps of Engineers operates a system of three electrical fish dispersal barriers in 
the Chicago Sanitary and Ship Canal, which are designed to prevent the movement of 
non-native fish, including Asian carps, between the Great Lakes and Mississippi River 
basins. Research used golden shiners to examine the impact of commercial barge traffic 
on small fish movement to better understand the potential risk of small Asian carp 
passing through the electrical fish dispersal barriers in the Chicago Sanitary and Ship 
Canal. Preliminary results of this research indicate that small fish can become entrained 
between barges and subsequently transported measurable distances, through a lock and 
dam system, and across electrical barriers. Since this study exclusively used golden 
shiners, we do not know if juvenile Asian carp would respond the same way. We have no 
evidence that Asian carp have ever crossed the electrical barriers in this way…… 
 
Related Story: Mich. lawmakers find new urgency to stop Asian carp (10/23/15) and  
Members of Congress want faster action to stop Asian carp (11/4/15) 
 

 
Mechanical Eradication of Invasive Fish Species Can Be Effective; Timing is Everything during 
Salmon Migration in Estuaries (10/12/15) 
 

In the North American Journal of Fisheries Management, Charlie Pacas and Mark K. 
Taylor of Parks Canada were able to show how mechanical methods can be an effective 

http://www.deseretnews.com/article/865640047/Rapid-response-treatment-to-remove-invasive-green-sunfish-from-a-backwater-slough.html?pg=all
http://www.deseretnews.com/article/865640047/Rapid-response-treatment-to-remove-invasive-green-sunfish-from-a-backwater-slough.html?pg=all
http://www.vancouversun.com/salmon+farmers+publish+monthly+lice+numbers/11469675/story.html?__lsa=6797-1c8e
http://www.asiancarp.us/news/BargeTraffic.htm
http://www.detroitnews.com/story/news/local/michigan/2015/10/23/asian-carp/74464500/
https://www.google.com/url?sa=t&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=web&cd=4&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CCcQFjADahUKEwiJrZSQivzIAhWMnYgKHRcXCKI&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.jsonline.com%2Fnews%2Fusandworld%2Fmembers-of-congress-want-faster-action-to-stop-asian-carp-b99610298z1-340477281.html&usg=AFQjCNHghHQ8Iyn6rVS2-L259aRswjcDTQ&sig2=tlo2no9HjM9JAljFprdwXA
https://www.google.com/url?sa=t&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=web&cd=4&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CCcQFjADahUKEwiJrZSQivzIAhWMnYgKHRcXCKI&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.jsonline.com%2Fnews%2Fusandworld%2Fmembers-of-congress-want-faster-action-to-stop-asian-carp-b99610298z1-340477281.html&usg=AFQjCNHghHQ8Iyn6rVS2-L259aRswjcDTQ&sig2=tlo2no9HjM9JAljFprdwXA
http://news.fisheries.org/mechanical-eradication-of-invasive-fish-species-can-be-effective/
http://news.fisheries.org/mechanical-eradication-of-invasive-fish-species-can-be-effective/
http://www.tandfonline.com/doi/abs/10.1080/02755947.2015.1043412?journalCode=ujfm20#.Vj_7H7-Sb9U
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method for trout eradication in lotic and lentic environments. In the upper part of 
Clearwater River, they used electrofishing to target non-native Brook Trout, and in the 
two Devon lakes, they used gillnetting as well as shoreline electrofishing. 

 
WEEDS 

  
Weed Whackers:  Monsanto, glyphosate, and the war on invasive species (Harpers, 9/15)  
 

On a Friday evening in January, a thousand people at the annual California Native Plant 
Society conference in San Jose settled down to a banquet and a keynote speech delivered 
by an environmental historian named Jared Farmer. His chosen topic was the eucalyptus 
tree and its role in California’s ecology and history. The address did not go well. 
Eucalyptus is not a native plant but a Victorian import from Australia. In the eyes of 
those gathered at the San Jose DoubleTree, it qualified as “invasive,” “exotic,” “alien” — 
all dirty words to this crowd, who were therefore convinced that the tree was dangerously 
combustible, unfriendly to birds, and excessively greedy in competing for water with 
honest native species….. 

 
 
Calif: Invasion of the Aquatic Plants (10/26/15) 
 

While it may sound like a B-rated Halloween movie, parts of California really are under a 
floral invasion. Non-native species introductions are a familiar topic in the Sacramento–
San Joaquin Delta when it comes to animal species, but the Delta faces significant 
pressures from plant invaders as well….. 
 
Related Story: From the editor: Water hyacinth once again rears its shaggy head 
(10/31/15) 
 

 
Researcher Finds Way to Fight Cheatgrass, a Western Scourge (10/5/15, NY Times) 
 

The researcher finally settled on two strains of Pseudomonas fluorescens, a huge species 
of bacteria that is present throughout the natural world. Most of its strains perform 
beneficial functions in the environment…. 
 

AK: No signs of invasive Elodea in Southeast, survey in the works (11/2/15)  
 
One wee fragment of it can flourish into a swath of green growing strands that entangles 
float planes and boat engines. Across the state, it has been found in 18 freshwater lakes 
and rivers. Many people decorate their fish aquariums with it. It’s called Elodea. 
Last week, the aquatic plant was a topic of discussion at the Alaska Invasive Species 
Workshop in Juneau. Researchers have traced the beginning of the invasive plant’s 
transmission around Alaska to people dumping out their aquariums into nearby lakes. An 
aggressive hitchhiker, Elodea will cling to float planes and spread further………… 
 

http://harpers.org/archive/2015/09/weed-whackers/
http://fishbio.com/field-notes/the-fish-report/invasion-of-the-aquatic-plants
http://www.recordnet.com/article/20151031/OPINION/151039995
http://www.recordnet.com/article/20151031/OPINION/151039995
http://www.nytimes.com/2015/10/06/science/researcher-finds-way-to-fight-cheatgrass-a-western-scourge.html
https://www.google.com/url?rct=j&sa=t&url=http://www.ktoo.org/2015/11/02/southeast-avoided-exotic-invasion/&ct=ga&cd=CAEYBioTNDEyNTcxMDc3MDQwMDkxMDY2MjIaMzY5NjIwYWU5NDk3MDgyYzpjb206ZW46VVM&usg=AFQjCNF3dkrcAee0SVU3f7cJretbvZ5nNA
https://www.google.com/url?rct=j&sa=t&url=http://www.ktoo.org/2015/11/02/southeast-avoided-exotic-invasion/&ct=ga&cd=CAEYBioTNDEyNTcxMDc3MDQwMDkxMDY2MjIaMzY5NjIwYWU5NDk3MDgyYzpjb206ZW46VVM&usg=AFQjCNF3dkrcAee0SVU3f7cJretbvZ5nNA
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JOBS/POSITIONS/GRANTS 

 
FY 2016: U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) Grant and Partnership Programs that can 
Address Invasive Species Research, Technical Assistance, Prevention and Control (10/16/15) 
 

This workbook contains basic information on programs in USDA that could be used to 
fund and support invasive species related projects. This list should be a helpful place to 
start a search for sources of technical and financial resources for invasive species 
activities but may not include all potential invasive species funding opportunities. USDA 
contacts for program support listed in the document are current at the time of publication.  
The contacts listed in the “other grant information” section can assist you in determining 
which opportunities may fit best with your needs. Please use this workbook to help in 
your important and vital work in safeguarding and enhancing natural, recreational and 
agricultural resources. 

 
 
ISAC -- Request For Nominations: 
 

The U.S. Department of the Interior, on behalf of the interdepartmental National Invasive 
Species Council (NISC), proposes to appoint new members to the Invasive Species 
Advisory Committee (ISAC) by November 30, 2015. 

 
WEBINARS 

 
Webinar Announcement: Marine Invasive Species Management In California – The 
Implementation Of Assembly Bill 1312 
 

The Marine Facilities Division/Marine Invasive Species Program of the California State 
Lands Commission is presenting a one-hour webinar on Tuesday, November 17, 2015, 
from 11am to NOON PST to discuss some of the changes in California's ballast water 
and biofouling management and reporting requirements in response to Assembly Bill 
1312 (Chapter 644, Statutes of 2015). The bill was approved by the Governor of 
California on October 8, 2015. Please register for "Marine Invasive Species 
Management in California - The Implementation of Assembly Bill 1312" to be held on 
11/ 17/15, 11:00 AM PST by going HERE 

 
 

FEDERAL/STATE/PROVINCIAL  
LEGISLATION, ACTIONS 

 
 
White House, GOP strike budget deal (10/26/15)  
 

http://www.invasivespeciesinfo.gov/toolkit/grantsusda.shtml
http://www.invasivespeciesinfo.gov/toolkit/grantsusda.shtml
https://www.federalregister.gov/articles/2015/09/30/2015-24818/request-for-nominations-for-the-invasive-species-advisory-committee?utm_campaign=subscription+mailing+list&utm_medium=email&utm_source=federalregister.gov
https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/6255325430396749314
http://thehill.com/policy/finance/258091-white-house-gop-near-two-year-budget-deal


` 

13 
 

The deal would extend the debt ceiling to March 2017 and bust budget limits set by a 
2011 agreement that imposed a decade of reduced spending known as sequestration on 
the government….. 
 
Now What: The FY 2016 omnibus spending package is now being negotiated in both 
chambers. A deal needs to reached by 12/11 to keep the government open.  

 
The Federal Lands Invasive Species Control, Prevention and Management Act, S. 2240 
 

Senator Barrasso (WY) introduced S.2240 on 11/4/15. It is the companion to HR1485 
which was introduced previously by Representative Amodei (NV).  According to Senator 
Barrasso in a Press Release:  
 

“Worldwide, invasive species are spreading at an alarming rate. Not only do these 
species cause severe ecological harm, they also cost the United States billions of 
dollars each year,” … “We’ve also seen how harmful invasive species can be, in 
particular cheatgrass, which pushes out native grasses, threatens sage grouse 
habitat, and increases the risk of catastrophic wildfire. It’s critical that federal 
agencies work with local, on-the-ground experts to tackle this increasing problem. 
By working together to meet clear reduction targets, we can begin to rein in the 
spread of invasive species.”  

 
Areawide Integrated Pest Management Act of 2015 
 

H.R. 3893 would amend the Agricultural Research, Extension and Education Reform Act 
of 1998 to create grant opportunities for "areawide integrated pest management" at the 
National Institute of Food and Agriculture…..  
 
Press Release: Rep. Tulsi Gabbard, Lawmakers Introduce Legislation to Fight Invasive 
Species Across U.S.  
 

  
National Environmental Policy Act: Implementing Procedures; Addition to Categorical 
Exclusions for U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service (10/29/15)  
 

This notice announces the addition of a new categorical exclusion under the National 
Environmental Policy Act to be included in the Department of the Interior's Departmental 
Manual for the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service. The categorical exclusion pertains to 
adding species to the injurious wildlife list under the Lacey Act. This action will improve 
the process of listing species by regulation as injurious wildlife and thereby help to 
prevent their introduction into and spread within the United States. 

 
 
Proposal to List 11 Foreign Species as ‘Injurious’ Will Protect Nation’s Wildlife (10/29/15) 
 

The Service today announced a proposed rule to list 10 nonnative freshwater fish species 
and 1 nonnative freshwater crayfish species as “injurious wildlife” under the Lacey Act. 

https://www.congress.gov/bill/114th-congress/senate-bill/2240
https://www.congress.gov/bill/114th-congress/house-bill/1485
http://www.barrasso.senate.gov/public/index.cfm/news-releases?ID=bdd93674-bcea-4535-914e-9de31b163e29
https://www.govtrack.us/congress/bills/114/hr3893
http://gabbard.house.gov/index.php/press-releases/516-video-rep-tulsi-gabbard-lawmakers-introduce-legislation-to-fight-invasive-species-across-u-s
http://gabbard.house.gov/index.php/press-releases/516-video-rep-tulsi-gabbard-lawmakers-introduce-legislation-to-fight-invasive-species-across-u-s
https://www.federalregister.gov/articles/2015/10/29/2015-27360/national-environmental-policy-act-implementing-procedures-addition-to-categorical-exclusions-for-us?utm_campaign=subscription+mailing+list&utm_medium=email&utm_source=federalregister.gov
https://www.federalregister.gov/articles/2015/10/29/2015-27360/national-environmental-policy-act-implementing-procedures-addition-to-categorical-exclusions-for-us?utm_campaign=subscription+mailing+list&utm_medium=email&utm_source=federalregister.gov
http://www.fws.gov/news/ShowNews.cfm?ref=threat-to-native-wildlife-and-local-economies-from-eleven-foreign-species-&_ID=35288
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Except for one fish, these species aren’t present in U.S. waters. However, all have the 
potential to become highly invasive if introduced into the wild in the United States, 
hurting freshwater habitats, native species and the local economies they support. The rule 
would prohibit the importation and interstate transport of any live animal, viable egg and 
more, except by permit.  
 

 
Manitoba Government Proclaims New Legislation Aimed at Stopping Spread of Zebra Mussels 
(11/2/15) 
 

The Manitoba government has proclaimed new comprehensive aquatic invasive species 
legislation under the Water Protection Act. Highlights of the AIS legislation include: 
 

• listing those species which are considered invasive including the addition of aquatic 
plants; 

• prohibiting the possession, transportation and release of aquatic invasive species; 
• using control stations and a legal requirement for motor vehicles with a watercraft to 

stop and allow an inspection for AIS; 
• prescribing general cleaning measures for watercraft, motor vehicles such as ATVs 

and aircraft as well as water-related equipment such as fishing gear, trailers, ropes 
and anchors for all water bodies in Manitoba; 

• identifying aquatic invasive species control zones; 
• adding decontamination requirements and provisions for watercraft, water-related 

equipment, motor vehicles and aircraft that have been in a water body in a control 
zone; and 

• adding a reporting requirement for any person who finds an aquatic invasive species 
in Manitoba outside a water body where they are known to exist. 

  
Ontario: Invasive Species Legislation Receives Royal Assent Province Takes Action to Protect 
Against Invasive Species (11/3/15) 
 

Ontario is taking further action to protect communities from the significant social, 
economic and ecological impacts of invasive species by passing the Invasive Species Act. 
Today, the Act received Royal Assent, following its passage in the Legislature on 
October 21, 2015.  This legislation will support the prevention, early detection, rapid 
response and eradication of invasive species, such as giant hogweed and northern 
snakehead.  

 
 

MEETINGS 
 
 

2016  
 

JANUARY  
 

http://news.gov.mb.ca/news/index.html?item=36571&posted=2015-11-02
http://news.gov.mb.ca/news/index.html?item=36571&posted=2015-11-02
http://news.ontario.ca/mnr/en/2015/11/invasive-species-legislation-receives-royal-assent.html
http://news.ontario.ca/mnr/en/2015/11/invasive-species-legislation-receives-royal-assent.html
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ICMB-IX - Hulls, harbours and other invasion hotspots: 19-21 January 2016, Sydney, Australia 
The International Society for the Study of Marine Bioinvasions invites you to participate in the 
9th International Conference on Marine Bioinvasions (ICMB-IX), in Sydney, Australia. 
Abstracts should be submitted to the ICMB Scientific Steering Committee using the electronic 
form on the 'Call for Abstracts' page.  
 

FEBRUARY 

INVASIVES 2016: Invasive Species Council of BC's Public Forum & AGM, will be  held 
Feb. 2-3, 2016 at the Pacific Gateway Hotel in Richmond, BC. Everyone welcome! Enjoy two 
action-filled days of learning, networking and  sharing with colleagues from across North 
America. Registration is open; be sure to enjoy early bird rates until Dec. 15th, 2015. See the 
Draft Agenda (as of July 28, 2015). REGISTER 

APRIL  
 
ICAIS: 19th International Conference on Aquatic Invasive Species Winnipeg, Manitoba, 
Canada; April 10-14, 2016.  
 

MAY 

The Aquatic Ecosystem Health and Management Society international conference 
Marine & Freshwater Invasive Species Ecology, Impact and Management, Buenos Aires, 
Argentina, May 2-4, 2016. 
 
14th Ballast Water Management Conference: Date: 4th May 2016 - 5th May 2016 Location: 
Baltimore - MD - USA  
 

 
OCTOBER 

Upper Midwest Invasive Species Conference: October 17-19 2016 La Crosse, Wisconsin.  

________________ 

TO UNSUBSCRIBE/SUBSCRIBE to the AIS NEWS email sphillips@psmfc.org  

Past issues of AIS NEWS can be found @ http://www.westernais.org/   under the “News” tab.  
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